CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, February 25, 2008 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Steve Burnett, Christie Burton, Susan Copeland, Rosemary Fischer, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Tom Harden, William Hong, Byron Jeff, Kathryn Kemp, Sherry King, Betty Lane, Gary May, Antoinette Miller, Lillian Parker, Russ Porter, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson, David Williams, Sharon Hoffman.
Non-Members present:  Rodger Bates, John Bryan, John Campbell, Tom Eaves, Anthony Giovannitti, Mark May, Judith Ogden (substituting for CAPC Chair), Steve Stephens
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve the minutes from February 11, 2008, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President –  
a)  Tom Marshall introduced to the Council the Luminis Portal system – a tool for developing web pages and access to established CSU programs (e.g., DUCK, E-mail, Banner, WebCT).  The program will be operational by the end of Spring break. A future presentation will go over more specific details.
b)  President Harden asked the Council to approve The American Council on Education’s Statement on Academic Rights and Responsibilities statement previously given to Council for review and adoption.  Associate Provost Eaves added that the BOR is requiring the CSU policy on Academic Rights and Responsibilities statement be posted on the CSU website by Friday, February 29th.  
3. Provost – 
a)  The dean searches for CIMS and A&S continue.  Several campus visits are scheduled for the week of February 25th and the process is on schedule

b)  The Director of International Studies will be posted soon.

c)  A new position of Associate Vice President for Research and Contracts will be posted soon.

d)  March is “budget month.” Faculty members are encouraged to attend the budget meeting on March 28, 2008.
d)  Last week President Harden, VP of Finance - Heflin and the Provost presented to the BOR requests for additional funds for faculty lines.  A decision will be made in April.

e)  The BOR Chancellor set aside several million dollars in the annual budget.  CSU has until the end of the week to present requests with a special case for base funding.
4. Graduate Dean – 

a)  Graduate Council approved two additional faculty as graduate faculty.

b)  Health insurance requirements for graduate students is in discussion.
c)  Several graduate courses were approved to improve graduate curriculum.

d) A graduate school open house will be held in Spivey Hall Board Room every second Tuesday of the month. Please send CSU seniors to the open house.
f)  The Council approved the use of IDEAS as a faculty/course evaluation tool to be used in graduate school per Faculty Council recommendation.
5. CAPC – 

Judith Ogden presented for Wendy Burns-Ardolino the previously submitted CAPC recommendations via e-mail for approval, the following that were approved by Faculty Council motion, second and vote:
1. Approved Math Proposals: 

Modification in BS in Math

Math 4800 Modification

Math 1112 Modification – Changed to 1112A

Math 1113 Prereq Change

Changes to Upper Division Math

2. Approval of Science Proposals 

Modification of courses: SCI 3222, BIOL 3222, CHEM 3222, BIOL 4450

Approval of New Courses:  BIOL 3740, BIOL 3550, BIOL 3223, BIOL 3224, CHEM 3223, CHEM 3224, PHYS 3223, PHYS 3224

6. UPC – Susan Copeland reported the committee is awaiting IRB approval of the day care survey.
Old Business

7. Faculty Council Ad Hoc Committee on Classroom Behavior – Associate Provost Eaves indicated the committee has reviewed several colleges’ and universities’ stated policies on classroom behavior. AP Eaves indicated the student conduct and behavior policy for recommendation was sent to faculty with new language along with the policy for classroom conduct and faculty professionalism.  AP. Eaves advised Council that CSU has an existing public policy statement on disruptive behavior and faculty responsibilities. A motion was made, seconded and approved to adopt the classroom behavior policy. A motion was made, seconded and approved to adopt the faculty student relationship policy.
8. Faculty Council Ad Hoc Committee on Faculty Bylaws Review – Christie Burton extended an invitation to council members to join the committee.  Points to be considered include changing the name to Faculty Senate, the scope and rule of standing committees, and procedures for making changes to the bylaws. A future presentation of the recommendations will be made in April.
New Business

9. As indicated by President Harden, CSU is required to submit to the BOR and post on the website the CSU policy on Academic Rights and Responsibilities by the end of the week. Chair Porter indicated the list of organizations that have approved the ACE statement on Academic Rights and Responsibilities and asked for motion to approve said document. Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the ACE statement as previously distributed to Council. 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   
The next regularly scheduling meeting is March 10, 2008.

